BRIGVWARD

COU NTY

Housing Finance and Community Redevelopment Division
110 Northeast 3™ Street, Suite 300 * Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 + 954-357-4900 « FAX 954-357-8221

March 29, 2018

Mr. Mark Korman

Program Compliance Manager
100 West Atlantic Boulevard
City of Pompano Beach
Pompano Beach, Florida, 33060

RE: FY2017 BRP Funding Cycle

Dear Broward Redevelopment Program (BRP) Applicant:

As you know, during January and February 2018, the BRP Evaluation Committee met to consider
presentations and to score ten (10) BRP applications. Half of the applications were scored as
meeting the minimum threshold to be further considered.

The purpose of this correspondence is to notify all applicants that due to unforeseen circumstances,
the funding previously identified for the current BRP cycle is no longer available. Therefore, no BRP
projects will be funded this year.

For the next BRP cycle, should there be funding available, those projects that met the threshold for
funding consideration in the current year would be prioritized for consideration at that time.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at rstone@broward.org or 954-357-5320.
We look forward to working with you in the future.

Sincerely, %

~ Ralph Stone, Dlrector
Housing Finance and Community edevelopment Division

cc: Broward County Board of County Commissioners
Bertha Henry, County Administrator
Henry Sniezek, Director, Dept. of Environmental Protection and Growth Management
Suzanne R. Fejes, Assistant Director, Housing Finance and Community Redevelopment Division
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